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                                              ALBUQUERQUE HOUSING AUTHORITY

                                                       “Improving quality of life through housing opportunities”

Notice of the Intention to Consider 

The Adoption of a Rule or Regulation 

Pertaining to Albuquerque Housing Authority Board of Housing Commissioners
A hearing will be held on Wednesday, December 21, 2011 at 12:00 p.m. (Noon) in the Manuel Cordova Conference Room, at the Albuquerque Housing Authority (AHA), Administrative Office Building, at 1840 University Blvd SE, Albuquerque, NM 87106 to consider the adoption of a revised Admissions and Continued Occupancy Policy (ACOP) for the Albuquerque Housing Authority (AHA). 

Pursuant to §2-15-3 ROA 1994 this Notice of the Intention to Consider the Adoption of Rule or Regulation shall be posted in the lobby of the City/County Government Center on the 1st floor at 1 Civic Plaza NW, and posted electronically on the City Clerk's web site dedicated to the schedule of rule making hearings and meetings of public boards, commissions and committees (www.cabq.gov/clerk), and by giving written notice to the Mayor and the Chief Administrative Officer.  This notice is provided at least 14 days prior to the hearing at which the proposed rule or regulation will be considered. The hearing at which the proposed rule or regulation is considered, shall be open to the public and any person may give testimony in favor of or in opposition to the proposed rule or regulation, whether such testimony is given orally or in writing. Any written comments must be submitted within (10) days after the close of the meeting.  In considering the proposed rule or regulation, the hearing panel shall give due consideration to all such testimony.
This hearing is the second hearing of the AHA Board related to the adoption of a set of Rules of Conduct for the AHA Board of Housing Commissioners. 

Currently, the AHA Board has not formally adopted any local Rules to govern how it conducts its business. Currently, the AHA Board generally follows the principles of Robert’s Rules of Order, as well as federal law and HUD regulations, as well as state and city law and AHA polices. The proposed set of Rules for the AHA Board can be found at www.cabq.gov/clerk. Any proposed revisions to the proposed Rules, if any, will be posted as they become available. 

This hearing is the first hearing related to the adoption of a 2011 revised edition of the Admissions and Continued Occupancy Policy (ACOP) for the AHA. 

Currently, the AHA operates under an edition of the ACOP adopted in 2009. The current (2009) edition of the ACOP is posted online at www.cabq.gov/housing. A printed copy of the proposed 2011 revised edition of the ACOP is available for Public Review at the front reception desk, in the Lobby of the AHA administrative office building, at 1840 University Blvd SE. The lobby is open during normal business hours (Monday to Friday, from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.).
For information you may contact Dolly Newman, Executive Director of AHA, and Secretary to the AHA Board of Housing Commissioners, at 505-764-3920 or email her at dnewman@cabq.gov .  

If you have a disability and need a reasonable accommodation of your disability in order to be able to read the agenda or to observe or comment at this public meeting, please contact Ms. Annette Gomez by email algomez@cabq.gov or phone (505) 764-3915, as soon as possible.
Date Posted: 12/7/2011
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